

Salisbury Conservation Commission Meeting Summary October 23, 2019

Dave Kelly, Chairman Laura Deming, Vice Chairman Cheryl Bentley, Secretary Present Present Present Bill MacDuffie, Member Kathleen Doyle, Member Leon Riel, Member

Peg Boyles, Alternate Member

Present Present Present Present

Visitors: No visitors.

Chairman Dave Kelly called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

<u>Previous Meeting Minutes</u> - Members reviewed the September 25, 2019 meeting minutes. <u>Member Kathleen Doyle motioned to accept the meeting minutes as written. Secretary Cheryl Bentley seconded that motion. All voted in favor. <u>Motion carried</u>.</u>

Old Business - VRAP ended October 20, 2019. Again, the new schedule of three weeks between sampling rounds has been well received and preferred by all VRAP volunteers. Alternate Member Peg Boyles will speak with Bob Bradbury for the Town of Warner to see if they would like to resume VRAP sampling in Warner in 2020. Chairman Dave Kelly talked about the results of the drinking water sampling program and said approximately 40 homes have been tested as a result of our meetings and approximately 20% have had a positive result for arsenic.

<u>New Business</u> - Chairman Dave Kelly went to budget meetings with the Selectmen on October 21, 2019. Both 'Member Bill MacDuffie and Member Kathleen Doyle were also in attendance. The Selectmen approved the Salisbury conservation Commission's budget.

Due to the holidays in November and December, the next scheduled meeting will be in January 2020.

<u>Mail</u> - We received a letter from the New Hampshire Association of Conservation Commissions (NHACC) asking us to renew our membership and join them at the Annual Meeting at Pembroke Academy on November 2, 2019 staring at 8:00 a.m. NHACC also sent us a copy of the "Trails for People and Wildlife" handbook.

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 22, 2020.

<u>Adjournment</u> - Member Kathleen Doyle motioned to adjourn, Member Bill MacDuffie seconded that motion, all voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by: Cheryl Bentley

Dave Kelly, Chairman